
 

 

 

 

17 March 2022 

          

 

Excellency, 

In our capacity as the co-facilitators of the intergovernmental consultations to agree on the Progress 
Declaration, to be adopted at the first International Migration Review Forum (IMRF) taking place from 17 
to 20 May 2022 under the auspices of the General Assembly, we have the honour to transmit herewith the 
zero draft of the International Migration Review Forum Progress Declaration. As already announced in our 
letter of 3 March 2022, the first round of informal consultations to hear general comments on the zero draft 
will take place on Tuesday, 22 March 2022 from 10 AM to 1 PM in the Trusteeship Council Chamber. The 
first reading of the zero draft will take place during the second round of informal consultations on Monday, 
28 March 2022 in the Trusteeship Council Chamber.  

We invite you to send any written comments on the zero draft by no later than 6 PM on Tuesday, 
29 March 2022 to Mr Nirupam Dev Nath from the Mission of Bangladesh (nirupam.devnath@mofa.gov.bd) 
and Ms Julie Oppermann from the Mission of Luxembourg (julie.oppermann@mae.etat.lu).  

We look forward to working closely with you and to achieving together, through open, transparent 
and inclusive intergovernmental consultations, a meaningful outcome of the first IMRF. We remain at your 
disposal and count on your continued support and active engagement in the coming weeks. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

                                                       

H.E. Ms Rabab Fatima 
Ambassador, Permanent Representative 
Permanent Mission of Bangladesh to the 
United Nations 

H.E. Mr Olivier Maes 
Ambassador, Permanent Representative 
Permanent Mission of Luxembourg to the 
United Nations 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations 
New York 


